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January 3   General Meeting    Yacht Club    7:00 PM       Bend Wood Lamination
                                                                                               Lloyd Donnelly & Aaron Cox

Happy New Year!  Bring your checkbook for $20 club dues, and bring your 
best SMILE!! We will be taking photos of members for our webpage.

Happy New Year



2022 Toys for Tots Program
December 6th meeting was at the Community Church

Bill Gulasy Presents to 
Sheriff Davis TVWC 2022 
Toys for Tots Donations

Bill Gulassy being 
interviewed by WATE TV

Woodworkers 
and guests



2022 Toys for Tots Program
Sheriff Jimmy Davis Toys for Tots TOTAL 129 Donations

Donald Schmid - 4 - memory boxes

Rick Mannarino - 6 - Cedar Bluebird House Kits

Woodchucks
Gene Yeager Team  Including
Randy Brandt, Chris Houle,  Dan Ramsey,   Darvl Tait  &  Bill Whipple
3 sets - Ladder Ball
6 sets - Toy Car Hauler Trucks,
6 sets - Small Benches with Pegs 4 Semi Trucks

Chuck Martin - 4 semi trucks

Stu & Jan McFadden - 10 Puzzles

Joe Deal 5 - wooden train sets

Robert Hoffman Team   Including John Bacilek  &  Robert Fink
10 - 5 piece puzzles

Toqua Toy Makers
Dave Breen Team Including
John Johnson, Hugh Aukerman,  Darryl Downing,  Jerry Conner,  Jim Kurowski 
6 - Big Scooters & 12 - small trucks

David Brunson Team Including
Ned Miller, Norm Schuessler,  Bill  Buelow,  Lance Adam & Tracy Adams
8 - small scooters
8 - push carts,   10 - Spin Tops,  9 - cell phone holders

Glenn Nief & Greg Pickens
1 Animal Carousel & 21 small cars



2022 Toys for Tots Program
Fantasy of Trees 52 Total Donations
Proceeds go to East Tennessee Children's Hospital

Robert Hoffman Team including John Bacilek & Robert Fink
10 - memory boxes

The Jingle Belles
Mary Hoffman, Marie McClendon, Mary Gulasey, Kathy Ruzic & Jan Brandt
17 - Cutting Boards

Tony Grenis
2 - Charcuterie Boards & 2 - Cheese Slicers

Christine Campbell
5 - Ornaments

Toqua Toy Makers
Dave Breen Team including  John Johnson,  Hugh Aukerman,  Darryl Downing,
 Jerry Conner & Jim Kurowski
4 - Big Scooters

David Brunson Team  including Ned Miller, Norm Schuessler, Bill Buelow,
 Lance Adams & Tracy Adams
1 - cribbage board

Nancy Kessler
2 - Cell Phone / Car Key Stands

Wes (Lesslie) McNeil
1- Keeping Chest

Glenn Nief
1 Set ABC Blocks
5 Playing Card Boxes
1 - Marble Game Box



2022 Toys for Tots Program
December 6th meeting at the Community Church
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2022 Toys for Tots Program
Fantasy of Trees 52 Total Donations
Proceeds go to East Tennessee Children's 
Hospital



Member participation requests

2023 Spring Challenge - Dennis Smith
Requests for spring challenge ideas - 
We had a great turn out for the 2022 Spring Challenge. The diversity of materials and 
designs was impressive. This challenge had more entries than in years past.  I hope this 
trend continues for next year's Spring Challenge.  If anyone has an idea for the next 
challenge please let me know. Any ideas would be appreciated.

Contact Dennis Smith 865-803-9235 carvinwood@gmail.com

Meeting Programs:
Requests for future program ideas - Neal Wilson
At every meeting we try and have a guest speaker, or member participation event. If 
anyone has a program idea, or wants to provide a certain woodworking experience you 
have, 
Contact Neal Wilson 765-714-0020 crawil@charter.net

Areas Requiring Additional Help or Backup:
Labor for Community Service Project: church play station,
Updating the Resource Book with the past president
2023 Picnic coordinator.

Please contact: Bill Nance  williamnance77@gmail.com

Historic TVWC documents/items volunteer request
The club is revising the role and activities of the club historian, and is looking for 
volunteers to assist in converting archived print materials to digital media.  If you have 
access to a scanner and are available to help us digitize our historical records, please 
contact the project lead, Ben La Pointe, benclapointe@gmail.com.  Thank you.

New Villager Social Thursday, January 5
Looking for a volunteer to staff the club's table at the event.  There are two sessions, the 
first beginning at 4:30 and the second at 6:00 p.m.  The representative would be asked to 
arrive by 4:00 p.m. and stay until approximately 6:30, when the second session program 
begins.  If you have any interest and are willing to volunteer for Jan 5 social, please send 
Bill Nance an email williamnance77@gmail.com



Wood turners, wanna be turners, and those that 
may want to consider turning. 

13 Participants with 3 chainsaws running.
● Dick Hoffmann / Larry Gardner
● Bill Nance
● Bob Fagerlin / Scott Duncan

Fri, Dec 30, 2022 - Scott Duncan 

The rest of the volunteers queued up the 
wood on the concrete pad for waxing and 
then the sale. We arranged to have 3 
separate cutting areas with helpers at each 
station. 

Dick Hoffmann brought his chainsaw 
cutting stand and mentored a few 

members with the use of the chainsaw. 

Total income from this cutting was $109. 
Estimated use of 1.5 gallons / $50 of 
Anchorseal. Pricing was set with examples 
of half logs: small @ $1, medium @ $2, 
large @$3 and the two big cherry crotch 
pieces at $5 each. Small diameter “logs” 
were free. Unsold half logs were placed in 
the barn to be sold at the next kiln unload, 
free logs were placed to the left of the 
cutting pad.

Questions please contact Scott Duncan 
sduncan37774@gmail.com 860-966-3622

mailto:sduncan37774@gmail.com

